SUPPORTING DATA

1. Schoen Cooperman Research, "U.S. perceptions of government study," Schoen Cooperman Research (2021), <u>https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mSZs1IZoMeu2KQHE9_maQmVUMVXqV7NN/view</u>.

2. Freedom Foundation of Minnesota, "Ranked choice voting: A risk voters shouldn't take," Freedom Foundation of Minnesota (2021), <u>https://freedomfoundationofminnesota.com/ranked-choice-voting/</u>.

3. Fair Vote, "Details about ranked choice voting," Fair Vote (2022), <u>https://www.fairvote.org/rcv#where_is_ranked</u> <u>choice voting used</u>.

4. FGA, "The truth about ranked-choice voting," Foundation for Government Accountability (2022), <u>https://thefga.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Ranked-Choice-Voting-overview-7-13-2022.pdf</u>.

5. San Francisco, "November 2, 2010 consolidated statewide direct primary election board of supervisors, district 10," City of San Francisco (2010), <u>https://sfelections.org/results/20101102/data/d10.html</u>.

6. Alaska Policy Forum, "The failed experiment of ranked-choice voting: A case study of Maine and analysis of 96 other jurisdictions," Alaska Policy Forum (2020), <u>https://alaskapolicyforum.org/2020/10/failed-experiment-rcv/</u>.

7. RangeVoting.org "Spoilage and error rates with range voting versus other voting systems." The Center for Range Voting (2019), <u>https://rangevoting.org/SPRates.html</u>.

8. Alaska Policy Forum, "The failed experiment of ranked-choice voting: A case study of Maine and analysis of 96 other jurisdictions," Alaska Policy Forum (2020), <u>https://alaskapolicyforum.org/2020/10/failed-experiment-rcv/</u>.

9. Isabelle Christie, "Expert report reveals weaknesses of RCV" Maine Wire (2020) <u>https://www.themainewire.com</u> /2020/07/expert-report-reveals-weaknesses-of-rcv.

10. Freedom Foundation of Minnesota, "Ranked choice voting: A risk voters shouldn't take," Freedom Foundation of Minnesota (2021), <u>https://freedomfoundationofminnesota.com/ranked-choice-voting/</u>.

11. San Francisco, "November 2, 2010 consolidated statewide direct primary election board of supervisors, district 10," City of San Francisco (2010), <u>https://sfelections.org/results/20101102/data/d10.html</u>.

12. Minneapolis, "Ranked choice voting history," City of Minneapolis, Minnesota (2022), <u>https://vote.minneapolismn.gov/ranked-choice-voting/history/</u>.

13. Unite America, "Fair Vote Minnesota," Unite America (2022) <u>https://www.uniteamerica.org/fund/fairvote-minnesota</u>.

14. Freedom Foundation of Minnesota, "Ranked choice voting: A risk voters shouldn't take," Freedom Foundation of Minnesota (2021), <u>https://freedomfoundationofminnesota.com/ranked-choice-voting/</u>.

15. Jason McDaniel, "Ranked choice voting likely means lower turnout, more errors," Cato Unbound (2016), <u>https://www.cato-unbound.org/2016/12/13/jason-mcdaniel/ranked-choice-voting-likely-means-lower-turnout-more-errors/</u>.

16. Stephen H. Unger, "Instant run-off voting: Looks good—But look again," Columbia University Blogs (2013), <u>http://www1.cs.columbia.edu/~unger/articles/irv.html</u>.

17. FGA, "Voters oppose ranked choice voting," FGA (2022) <u>https://thefga.org/wp-</u> content/uploads/2022/12/National-Ranked-Choice-Voting-Message-Test-one-pager-9-22-22.pdf.

18. Amherst, "RCV in Minneapolis," Town of Amherst, Massachusetts (2019), <u>https://www.amherstma.gov</u>/DocumentCenter/View/48861/Minneapolis-RCV-Overview-by-John-2019-09-25.

19. Karen Matthews, "Eric Adams wins Democratic primary in NYC's mayoral race," Associated Press (2021), <u>https://apnews.com/article/eric-adams-wins-nyc-democratic-mayoral-primary-9c564828a29831747f9c2e6f</u> 52daf55e.

20. Katie Glueck, "New York mayor's race in chaos after election board counts 135,000 test ballots," New York Times (2021), <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2021/06/29/nyregion/adams-garcia-wiley-mayor-ranked-choice.html</u>.

21. FairVote, "Where ranked choice voting is used," FairVote (2022) <u>https://www.fairvote.org/where is ranked</u> <u>choice voting used</u>.

22. David Sharp, "Ranked choice as easy as 1, 2, 3? Not so fast, critics say," Associated Press (2016) https://apnews.com/article/62c997cfd2ab403ca0b3c3333e1a9312.

23. Gavin Newsom, "Veto Senate Bill 212," Office of the Governor (2019), <u>https://www.gov.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/SB-212-Veto-Message.pdf</u>.